
CREWKERNE TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting of the AMENITIES COMMITTEE held in the Council Chamber, 
Town Hall, Crewkerne on Monday 10 July 2017 at 7.06 p.m.

PRESENT:
Cllrs. Mrs R. Jackson (Chairman), Mrs S. Allman, M. Best, Mrs K. Head, R. Pailthorpe, Miss K. Pritchard, Mrs A. Singleton, N. Sturtivant and D. Wakeman.
In Attendance:
The Clerk Mr P. Davidson, Deputy Clerk Ms L. Gowers, Amenities Operations Manager Mr M. Jay, 1 member of the press and 2 members of the public.
01
TO NOTE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

17/18


Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs. P. Bradly (personal), B. Hodgson (unwell) and Mrs A. Stuart (personal).
02
OPEN FORUM
17/18

No one wished to speak.
03
TO CONFIRM THE MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING 

17/18


It was AGREED that the Minutes of the meeting of the Amenities Committee held on 
Monday 8 May 2017 be APPROVED.
04
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
17/18


Cllrs. Best, Mrs Jackson, Mrs Singleton and Sturtivant, each declared a personal and prejudicial interest in agenda item 7 (Aqua Centre guttering).
05
PROJECTS AND WORKS REPORTS
17/18
To receive the July 2017 report
Cllr. Mrs Jackson introduced the new, more colourful, format of the Project and Works report.  She advised that the red/amber/green colour coding was intended to give an indication of the priority assigned to the different tasks.
Key points of discussion on the project report were as follows:

· Markets: Cllr. Miss Pritchard asked whether the Markets Working Group had discussed with the Rotary Club their Saturday market charter.  The Deputy Clerk was asked to follow up this point.
· Replacement of the grounds maintenance vehicle: Councillors agreed with the concept of introducing a sinking fund to allow a gradual build-up of reserves to cover the eventual replacement of the grounds maintenance vehicle.
· Public toilets at Falkland Square: Cllr Mrs Jackson pointed out that the interior of the public toilets were now looking very “tired”.  Councillors agreed with the concept of introducing a sinking fund to allow a gradual build-up of reserves to cover the eventual refurbishment of the toilets.

· Development of facilities at Happy Valley: Cllr. Mrs Singleton advised that both the rugby and the football clubs were interested in using the pitch area as a training facility.  She reported that an assessment of the playing field had been undertaken by SSDC, which had concluded that no work was required to make the field playable as a pitch.  The key enabler to this area being usable by the clubs was the addition of toilet facilities.  Cllr. Mrs Singleton advised that 106 funding was available for this purpose and officers within SSDC were considering overall costs and feasibility for such a development.
Key points of discussion on the Maintenance report were as follows:

· GRC kitchen extractor: the new extractor had now been installed and feedback from the GRC Manager was extremely positive.
· GRC drainage issue: the Amenities Operations Manager advised that the groundworks contractor was expected to undertake the work to re-seat the drain outside the changing room within the next week.
· GRC “bubbling” windows: Cllr. Best reported that he had previously obtained quotations for fitting of replacement windows for those windows affected by the “bubbling” issue and was now in the process of having these quotes amended to take account of the need to also replace the cracked window.

· Town Hall exterior remedial works: the Amenities Operations Manager reported that he had been in discussion with the contractor instructed to undertake the remedial works to the exterior front face of the Town Hall building.  The stonemason had advised that the fabrication of new stone finials was dependent upon the availability of stone of a suitable quality.  To date, the stonemason had been unable to obtain stone of a satisfactory quality.  There was therefore a risk that the remedial work to the front face of the building could be completed before the availability of new stone finials.  As the scaffolding was required to erect the finials, this therefore meant that the scaffolding might need to remain in place for an extended period, awaiting availability of the new finials.
Councillors emphasised the need to undertake the front face remedial works within the coming weeks, while the weather remained suitable.  The Amenities Operations Manager was asked to establish with the stonemason the latest start date for the remedial work, to allow the works to be completed before the end of the summer.
· Entrance to Henhayes via Henhayes Lane: Cllr. Mrs Jackson advised that the existing gate was in a poor condition.  The Amenities Operations Manager also pointed out that the current gate was not compliant with the required wheelchair access.  One option discussed was to simply paint the gate and tidy up the surrounding area.  However, Cllr. Sturtivant reminded Councillors that the Council had now made a very significant investment in the new play area and therefore that the entrance should be of a quality and standard which befitted the high quality of the playground.  It was therefore agreed that the Amenities Operations Manager should investigate improvements to this entrance which were wheelchair compliant and of a standard which was consistent with the new play area. 
· Happy Valley high level path: the Deputy Clerk reported that the site meeting with Natural England to discuss managing the impact of badger activity on the upper path, had been very successful.  A pragmatic way forward had been agreed which would allow remedial work to the path to be undertaken and the Natural England representative had also agreed to grant a license to the Council for this work on the basis of the Council’s already-submitted application.  Councillors agreed that this was an excellent result and asked Council staff to move forwards with the planning of remedial works.
· Boundaries of land at Happy Valley: the Clerk reported that the Council’s mapping software had been used to clarify the precise boundary of land on the edge of Happy Valley adjacent to the sandpit play area.  This had established that the current line of trees there was in fact the boundary line.
· Barn Street tree inspection: the Amenities Operations Manager reported that the tree inspection had now taken place and the report received.  Despite the fire-damaged trunk, the tree remained in a reasonable state of health.  The tree surgeon had recommended some arboreal works to the tree, including removal of deadwood from the crown and the fitting of cable bracing, to ensure the continued integrity of the tree.  The Amenities Operations Manager was in the process of obtaining a quotation from an arborist for this work.
· Disposal of hard green waste: Cllr. Mrs Jackson advised that a chipper was being purchased to allow the Council to dispose of hard green waste.  This would avoid the need to hire chippers and was a far more environmentally friendly solution.  All of the chippings could be used in areas such as Bincombe and at Happy Valley.

06
NEW PLAY EQUIPMENT FOR THE HENHAYES PLAYGROUND
17/18
To endorse the recommendation of the Henhayes Playground Project Working Group 

for the preferred supplier of new playground equipment for the “moat” area of the


Henhayes playground
Cllr. Mrs Jackson and the Clerk outlined the process undertaken by the Henhayes Playground Project Working Group, to review proposals from different suppliers and to downselect to a preferred design of new play equipment for the “moat” area of the playground.  The design recommended by the working group offered excellent play value, in that it provided play possibilities for a wide range of ages and abilities.  This design also had the benefit of being the cheapest proposal submitted.
After discussion, it was AGREED to endorse the recommendation of the Henhayes Playground Project Working group, to choose Kompan as the preferred supplier for the new play equipment for the “moat” area, using the design proposal submitted by this company.
07
AQUA CENTRE GUTTERING
17/18
To approve the remedial work required to the guttering and rainwater collector outside the fire exit
Cllrs. Best, Mrs Jackson, Mrs Singleton and Sturtivant left the room for this agenda item and Cllr. Pailthorpe volunteered to chair the meeting for this item.
Before leaving, Cllr. Mrs Singleton made a short statement, pointing out that the existing leaf guards on the front of the building had proven very effective, and therefore that any new leaf guards selected should be of the same quality and design as the existing guards.

The Amenities Operations Manager pointed out that, although the quotation for the work was now many months old, the contractor had confirmed that that it remained valid.  The Clerk also pointed out that a second quotation had been obtained, although this was considerably more costly than the quotation under consideration.

Councillors supported the need for this remedial work, although the point made by 
Cllr. Mrs Singleton was acknowledged and endorsed.  The point was also made that the gutter downpipes to be fitted needed to be more robust than those used for domestic buildings.
It was AGREED to authorise Grinters to undertake the remedial work to the guttering and rainwater collector outside the Aqua Centre fire exit at their quoted cost of £2,595 (+ VAT).  The Amenities Operations Manager was asked to liaise with the contractor, to ensure that the points raised above were duly taken account of by the contractor.  

Cllrs. Best, Mrs Jackson, Mrs Singleton and Sturtivant re-joined the meeting and 
Cllr. Mrs Jackson resumed chairmanship of the meeting.
08
FENCING AT SEVERALLS ALLOTMENTS
17/18
To authorise the removal of the old fencing surrounding the allotments
The Amenities Operations Manager pointed out that the fencing uprights were now so corroded that they presented a health and safety risk.  It was noted that the allotments site was already secure, so that removal of the old fencing did not present a security issue.

It was therefore AGREED to authorise Guy Trevor-Jones Professional Fencing to undertake the removal of the old fencing and fence posts at the quoted cost of £1,200.

The Deputy Clerk was asked to ensure that the allotment holders were informed of the forthcoming removal of the fencing and that this was a health and safety priority.
09
NEW SEAT FOR HENHAYES PLAYGROUND
17/18
To note that the Friends of Henhayes Playpark have raised £346 towards a new seat for 


the Henhayes playground and to consider their request for match funding

It was AGREED to support the request from the Friends of Henhayes Playpark to provide match funding towards the provision of a new seat for the Henhayes playground.
10
USE OF HENHAYES
17/18
To consider a request from Ashlands C of E School to use the Henhayes recreation 


ground on Friday 21 July 2017 from 2 pm, for a sponsored walk by the children of the 


school
It was AGREED to support the request from Ashlands C of E School to use the Henhayes recreation ground for a sponsored walk on 21 July 2017 by the children of the school.  Councillors were mindful of the issue of litter associated with a recent event on Henhayes.  It was therefore AGREED that the conditions of use should be amended to include a clause pointing out that the Council reserved the right to charge for the clearing up of litter following an event.
11
TO RECEIVE SUB-COMMITTEE MINUTES AND WORKING GROUP NOTES
17/18


a)
Bincombe Management Committee meeting held on 4 July 2017
Noted.
b)
Henhayes playground project working group meeting held on 20 June 2017


Noted.

c)
George Reynolds Centre Bi-monthly meeting held on 6 July 2017


Noted.

d)
Aqua Centre Bi-monthly meeting held on 3 July 2017



Noted.
12
TO RECEIVE ANY MATTERS OF REPORT

17/18


Cllr. Miss Pritchard advised Councillors that a site meeting had been held to consider the possibility of improving disabled access to Bincombe.  The meeting had been positive, with options explored for extending the parking facilities and providing improved disabled access around Bincombe.  The Clerk was asked to add this as an agenda item to the next Amenities Committee meeting.
13
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

17/18

Monday 11 September 2017 after the Planning and Highways Committee meeting.
The meeting closed at 8.03 p.m.
Signed: …………………..
Dated: ……………………
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